
	
	

All Permanent Representatives and 
Permanent Observers to the United Nations 
New York 

 
 

19 March 2020 
 
Excellency, 
 

We are pleased to write to you in our capacity as co-facilitators appointed by the 
President of the General Assembly to oversee the preparatory process and to conclude the 
intergovernmental consultations on the declaration for 2020 United Nations Conference 
to support the implementation of Sustainable Development Goal 14. 
 

Further to our letter dated 13 March 2020 regarding the submission of statements on 
the zero draft, we have received a request to extend the deadline for submission. As we 
understand that many of us face difficulties and delays in coordination due to the current 
COVID-19 situation, we have decided to extend the deadline for submitting statements 
until 6 p.m. Monday, 23 March 2020.


